
 

 

 

April 25, 2013 

Via Web Filing 

 

 

Ms. Betty McCauley, Commission Secretary 

Ohio Public Utilities Commission 

180 East Broad Street 

Columbus, OH 43215 

 

RE: Bandwidth.com CLEC, LLC TRF Docket No. 90-9338-TP-TRF 

Letter of Compliance in Case No. 10-2387-TP-COI 
 

Dear Ms. McCauley: 

 

Pursuant to Ordering paragraph 1 of Public Utilities Commission of Ohio’s (“Commission”) March 20, 

2013 Entry in the above-referenced matter, Bandwidth.com CLEC, LLC submits this Letter affirming its 

compliance with 47 C.F.R. §51.911, inter alia requiring competitive local exchange carriers to set 

intrastate terminating switched exchange access rates no higher than the carrier’s corresponding interstate 

rates no later than July 1, 2013. 

 

Bandwidth.com CLEC, LLC's Ohio intrastate switched access rates are presently set at parity to the 

corresponding interstate rates of the Incumbent Local Exchange Company which serve the territory in 

which the traffic originates or terminates, as set forth in AT&T Ohio PUCO Tariff No. 20, Part 21. 

Accordingly, Bandwidth.com CLEC, LLC 's July 1, 2013 switched access rate amendments are already in 

compliance with the requirements of PUCO Case No. 10-2387-TP-COI.  

 

Any questions you may have regarding this filing should be directed to my attention at 407-740-3031 or 

via email to sthomas@tminc.com. Thank you for your assistance in this matter. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

/s/Sharon Thomas 

Sharon Thomas 

Consultant to Bandwidth.com CLEC, LLC 

 

cc: Lisa Jill Freeman - Bandwidth.com CLEC 

file: Bandwidth.com CLEC - Ohio - Access 

tms: OHa1301 

 

Enclosures 

ST/im 

  



This foregoing document was electronically filed with the Public Utilities 

Commission of Ohio Docketing Information System on 

4/25/2013 5:02:44 PM

in

Case No(s). 10-2387-TP-COI

Summary: Correspondence Letter of Compliance electronically filed by Ms. Iris D. Mennens on
behalf of Bandwidth.com CLEC, LLC




